
OSCEOLA  
ELEMENTARY 

 100 Osceola Avenue 

Ormond Beach, FL 32176 

386-258-4669 

Mrs. Bruner 

 Principal 

Mrs. Cleveland 

Assistant Principal  

________________________________ 

SCHOOL TIMES 
 

7:45   First Bell 

7:50   School Starts 

2:30  Dismissal 

1:30  Early Dismissal 

___________________________ 

TARDY PROCEDURE 
 

If your child arrives after the tardy 

bell has rung at 7:50, please have 

them go straight to the 

office to get  a late pass 

 

Mission Statement 
Where students, staff,  teachers, 

parents, and the community work 

together to make Osceola          

AWESOME!  

Osceola Smoke  

Iõm not here to be average, 

Iõm here to be AWESOME! 

March 2020  
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

1 2 3  4  5 6 7 
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
29 30 31     
        

 

-ÁÒ ρρ  #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇ φȡππ-χȡσπÐÍ 

-ÁÒ ρς  'Ï 4ÁËÅ Á (ÉËÅ 7ÁÌË-Á-4ÈÏÎ 

-ÁÒ ρσ  .Ï 3ÃÈÏÏÌȾ3ÐÒÉÎÇ "ÒÅÁË "ÅÇÉÎÓ 

-ÁÒ ςσ  #ÌÁÓÓÅÓ 2ÅÓÕÍÅ 

-ÁÒ ςτ  3ÐÒÉÎÇ 0ÈÏÔÏÓ Ǫ 'ÒÏÕÐ #ÌÁÓÓ 0ÈÏÔÏ 

-ÁÒ ςυ  2ÅÐÏÒÔ #ÁÒÄÓ ÇÏ ÈÏÍÅ 

-ÁÒ ςχ  /ÓÃÁÒÓ 

 

 

Apr 1  FSAð 4th grade Writing/3rd grade Reading 

Apr 2  FSAð 5th grade Writing/3rd grade Reading 

Apr 6  SAC Meeting 2:45-3:45pm 

Apr 10  Kindergarten Egg Hunt 1:30-2:15pm 

Apr 23  Publix Math Night 5:00-6:30pm 

Apr 29  Interims go home 

All Wednesdayõs in March and April are 
Early release @1:30! 

April 2020  
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

    1 2 3 4 
5 6 7 8 9 10 11 
12 13 14 15 16 17 18 
19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
26 27 28 29 30    
        

Signals 



PRINCIPALõS MESSAGE 

Happy Spring to All!  

I hope your Spring Break was restful and fun with your children.  We are    

excited about our final quarter of school, and we are dedicated to      

providing the highest quality learning environment.  

I continue to have the goal of improving my ability to lead Awesome         

Osceola.  One specific goal is fostering and facilitating a positive school culture, and I am 

always seeking feedback from parents.  

Here are ways you can provide feedback - email me directly 

at blbruner@volusia.k12.fl.us, anonymously using U.S. Mail or phone call to one of our   

office staff.  I sincerely want to improve my leadership skills to positively impact every   

studentsõ learning environment both academically and behaviorally.  

A HUGE thank you to all of our parents and guardians for completing our online climate 

survey.  There is still time if you havenõt yet, so you can use the link below to access it or 

come into school and use one of our computers.  Your input is greatly valued!  

https://eprovesurveys.advanc-ed.org/surveys/#/action/130143/p620   

Please mark your calendar for our Florida Standards Assessment dates if you have a 3rd, 

4th or 5th graders:  

Wednesday, April 1st  3rd Reading and 4th Writing  

Thursday, April 2nd  3rd Reading and 5th Writing  

Tuesday, May 5th 4th and 5th Reading  

Wednesday, May 6th  4th and 5th Reading  

Thursday, May 7th  3rd, 4th and 5th Math  

Friday, May 8th   3rd, 4th and 5th Math  

Tuesday, May 12th  5th Science  

Wednesday, May 13th  5th Science  

Your part in ensuring your childõs daily, on-time attendance to school is critical to your 

childõs success in exceeding their achievement goals.  The teachers and staff at Osceola 

strive to provide the most AMAZNG learning experience every day, and we all seek your 

partnership in your childõs education.  

Please call the school if you have any questions at 386-258-4669.  

Sincerely,  

Lynn Bruner  



MESSAGE FROM YOUR ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 

Hello Awesome Osceola Families, 

As we head towards state testing students may experience       

anxiety about tests and may experience heightened anxiety       

before a testing situation. A certain degree of test anxiety is     

normal and may help students prepare more effectively, work 

more efficiently, and remain focused during testing. Too much 

anxiety, however, can negatively affect performance. The following 

strategies may assist students and parents in reducing test      

anxiety. 

Student Strategies for Reducing Test Anxiety 

Å Practice slow deep breathing techniques (not hyperventilation!). This triggers a 

natural physiological relaxation response. 

Å Catch yourself perseverating on thoughts of failure or other negative thoughts, 

and practice stopping these thoughts. 

Å Share your feelings of anxiety with parents and teachers. 

Å Get good rest and eat right. 

Å Think of the test as an opportunity to show what you know. 

Å Review homework and materials which pertain to the test topics. 

Å Remember the test is only one way your academic performance is measured. 

Å Practice strategy in approaching multiple-choice answers. If you are not confident 

about the question, eliminating just one choice you know is erroneous (out of five) 

increases your chance of a correct answer by 20%. 

Parent Strategies for Reducing Test Anxiety 

Å Discuss the test openly and in a positive way. 

Å Have realistic expectations of your child's performance while encouraging his/her 

best efforts. 

Å Emphasize that the test is only one measure of academic performance. 

Å Emphasize that test scores do not determine a person's worth. 

¶ Encourage your child to get adequate rest and eat enough. 

 

Thank you,  

Melissa  Cleveland 



Keeping Up with Kindergarten  

The Kindergarten students are working hard. We have learned SO much!   

In reading we are retelling the story of the week.  We are comparing and contrasting stories. Review 

the 81 sight words. This really helps in reading. We are READING!  Ask your child to read to you every 

day.   

Math is so much fun!  We can add and subtract to 10.  Play a game with your child using dice to add. 

See how smart they are. We are going to start working on numbers to 20.  In April we are going to 

start learning about composing and decomposing numbers.   

In science, we are learning about the nature of Science.  Then in April, we will learn about plants. We 

will grow our own plants from seeds.  We will also order chrysalis that we will watch turn into          

butterflies.   

Social Studies has been fun learning about Presidents and American Symbols. The beginning of 

March we will learn about Economics (jobs, tools, equipment, currency, work, needs and wants).  

Please remember to read the Kindergarten Korner each week.  It has important information and 

dates of events that are happening at Osceola Elementary.  

All Kindergarten students should be writing three sentences a night for homework. Remind your child 

to add sight words in their sentences. They can also add pictures.  

We had a great field trip to Outback Restaurant! The Ormond Beach police were so helpful in       

stopping traffic for us to cross Granada. All the students had a tour of Outback. The kids enjoyed     

throwing the baked potatoes into the water bin. They learned how to make a Bloominõ onion and they 

each made their own drink. Stacy and Rebecca had koloa mask and coloring pages for the             

students. They read a story about a koloa bear and a kangaroo named Joey. Jason Luj, the owner of  

Outback, made chicken fingers and French fries for all the students.  He even made the Teachers    

chicken and vegetables. Thank you so much!  We had an awesome field trip. Please, remember when 

you eat there to thank Jason, Stacy and Rebecca for inviting us to the Ormond Beach Outback!  

FUN IN 1ST GRADEé 
In March and April in Science we will be learning about animal 

life cycles.    We will be observing different types of insects as they 

develop.    In Math, we will be focusing time and Money.    In 

Reading we will continue to focus on retelling a story using       

details.   Thank You for all your support with our field trips this year.  

 

First Grade Teachers  



TERRIFIC THIRD GRADE 
Third Grade will be very busy the next couple of months. FSA Reading is April 1st and 

2nd for all third graders. It is very important that your child is at school every day as 

we are learning and growing every day.   

In reading  we are: improving our stamina, comparing and contrasting stories,         

inferencing, using text to answer questions, and most importantly, learning to love 

reading.  

In math we are: working on comparing fractions, continuing to multiply and divide 

(especially using word problems), finding time intervals, and improving our fluency in 

multiplication.   

In science we are:  learning about plant structures and their functions and animals  

We are also working on our field trip to Sea World in  Orlando.  Please start preparing 

now, the trip has cost between $20 -$25 per student (and chaperone)  in the 

past.  The price may go up (or down) depending on our fundraisers and donations 

from community leaders. If you would like to chaperone, please fill out the online 

volunteer application soon.  It takes a few weeks to run the background checks.   

We look forward to your continued support and help!  

Third Grade Teachers  

Awesome Second grade!    
Second graders have been busy since Winter Break. Ask your second grader about some of these 

AWESOME activities: 

 

Field Trip to Barberville Pioneer Arts Settlement 

Compliment Cards 

Friendship Sushi 

Racing to Learn Week 

 

We love and appreciate when families send in special treats for holidays, birthdays and special 

events! If you would like to send in treats please let your child's teacher know a few days in advance 

so we can make arrangements and incorporate the treats into our planned activities. 

 

Please remember to take special note of anything in the Attention Please side of your 

child's folder each night. We are always in need of tissues and hand sanitizer and appreciate any you 

can send in. 



FANTASTIC 4TH GRADE  

4th Grade News- March/ April 2020 

Happy SPRING BREAK!! Can you believe that we are in the 4th nine-week period 

already? We hope that youõre child has been able to express how much they 

have been learning and growing this school year. We are continuing to move 

through our school year with the eagerness to learn and grow. 4th grade is a fun-

filled year that is jam-packed with a ton of standards. Please review below what 

we will be covering in the 4th nine-week period. 

Reading- Main Idea/Details, Text Features, Text Structures, Myths/Legends, Po-

ems/Dramas/Prose, Authorõs Point of View, Vocabulary using context clues, 

Paired Texts, and a lot of Informational texts. We have also been starting do nov-

el studies- where each classroom is reading a different novel and discussing the 

fundamental of understanding a chapter book. We are hoping to instill the love 

for reading through our novel studies and plan to read 2-3 throughout the re-

maining portion of the school year. 

Writing- Opinion and Informational writing. Students should be able to construct 

a well-organized 5-paragraph essay by now! We have been working hard on text-

based evidence and elaborative techniques. FSA writing testing is on APRIL 1ST! 

We will begin cursive writing and narrative writing after testing. 

Social Studies- We will be studying Florida Climate such as hurricanes as well as 

the Civil War impact on Florida and the economic impact it had on Florida. 

Math- We will continue revisiting a lot of the standards from the first half of the 

school year. Those will be embedded in our daily math sheets and homework. 

We will spend a big portion of the 4th nine-week period finishing up decimals, 

patterns, measurement and data, as well as geometric angles and shapes. 

Science- We are going into Life Science where our 4th grade standards discuss-

es the sexual reproduction of plants. We will be focusing on animal habitats as 

well as inherited traits. 

Thank you to those of you that have already signed up to our Class Dojo ac-

counts! We love being able to communicate with you instantly. If you have not 

done so yet, please consider signing up! Itõs a FREE app that can be downloaded 

on your phone and allows parent-teacher communication instantly! 

We continue to look forward to seeing your child grow and learn daily! 



 Fabulous 5th Grade 
A folder went home with all the end of the year information! 

1.      Osceola Gives Back Information:  (Green Sheet) 

¶ Interview questions for practice 

¶ The dates of the events. 

¶ Students can dress up for the occasion.  Girls may not wear strapless dress or spaghetti strap dress.  Both Boys and Girls need to 

bring a change of clothes. 

¶ Event starts May 19th at 11.  

¶ No permission Forms need to be signed for the First Round.  If your child advances to round 3, you will be provided a field study 

form for the Granada Plaza.  

¶ If your child advances to the fourth round, you will need transportation to Hersheyõs Ice Cream on May 22nd from 6:45- 8:05.  

2.      Changing Program (White Sheet) 

¶ May 22nd  is the Changing Program 

¶ Girls and Guys will be separated but watching the same video. 

¶ You need to sign the permission form and check whether you want your child to attend or not attend. 

 3.      Book Study Field Study ðNear the Casements (Orange Sheet) 

¶ May 18th is the day of the Field Study- We plan to leave at 8:15 

¶ This is based on the book Mystery at Hotel Ormond 

¶ This was written by a former Osceola Student, Marian Tomblin 

¶ The cost is 0.00. The book will be used for online formatives and Summatives.  If the book is purchased, they may write in it.  They 

keep the book and we will have the author autograph it.  

¶ Please return the form by April 1st. 

¶ This is a walking Field Study so please wear walking shoes wear a hat and sun lotion for sun protection. 

¶ No need to pack a lunch we will be back for lunch at 11:25.  

¶ Any Background Checked Chaperone is allowed- if you do not have a form than you have to do this 6 week prior to leaving, forms 

are on-line.  You can call the front office for guidance.        

4.      KSC Field Study ð (Pink Sheet) 

¶ May 20th - We plan to leave at 8 and return at 5p.m. at the parent pick-up. 

¶ Please return the form and money by April 1st. 

¶ The cost is $33.00 This covers the Chartered bus and the ticket 

¶ Money can be paid on-line- See Attached sheet on how to do this. 

¶ This is a walking Field Study so please wear walking shoes and wear a hat and sun lotion for sun protection. 

¶ Any Background Checked Chaperone is allowed- if you do not have a form than you have to do this 6 weeks prior to leaving, forms 

are on-line.  You can call the front office for guidance.  All Chaperones Need to pay the $33.00.  Chaperones should park off Lucky 

Drive. 

¶ You will need to pack a bagged lunch with a disposable bag and drink. Students will carry their lunch. 

¶ Once we arrive there, we go on the bus tour of the Space Center- We eat when the bus stops, then back on the tour bus to Journey 

to Atlantis.  Chaperones need to watch their group closely.  They are not responsible for Studentõs money.  They need to be back to 

the bus for a 3:30 departure.  There is a flight simulator that does not allow backpacks.  There is also a slide.  Chaperones, please 

do not allow the students to run in the area.  I recommend the gift shop near the entrance.   

.   



 

 

5.      5th Grade Shirts ð (Yellow Sheet) 

¶ The cost of the shirts is $10.00 

¶ Proceeds from the shirt go to the 5th grade! 

¶ Please return the form by April 1st. and money 

¶ Money can be paid on-line- See Attached sheet on how to do this. 

¶ Each class will have a different color, but the front and back will be the same. 

¶ Students first and last names will be listed on the back of the shirt. 

¶ These shirts will be used for Battle of the Houses and Field Trips. 

¶ Parents may purchase shirts for themselves. 

¶ Students can sign shirts at the BBQ, along with their purchased yearbooks.  

6.       Battle of the House- May 27th 

¶ This is an event for parents to volunteer or support your child by watching them.  

¶ The day starts with the Oscars and then the events start outside.  

¶ We have a color run, slide with water, different obstacles, and lots of FUN!  

¶ NO COST! 

¶ Wear Sunscreen and Running Shoes! 

 7.      BBQ- May 28th 

¶ This is for students and parent food volunteers ONLY.  

¶ This is their last time before the Award ceremony on May 29th. 

¶ Plan on wearing sunscreen, hat and running shoes 

¶ The BBQ is hotdogs and Hamburgers, chips, cookie and drink.  

¶ We will need parents to set-up the food and grill the food.  

¶ Please let me know ahead of time, so I can check that volunteers are background checked.  

¶ We usually eat around 11:00 at the Pavilion by the Kindergarten wing. 

¶ Students may bring their paid yearbooks and shirts to have signed by friends. 

¶ In case of rain, we will eat in the cafeteria.  

 8.      Award Ceremony:  May 29th 8:30 ð 10:00 

¶ Park in the field off Lucky Parking Lot. 

¶ Students planning on leaving after need to be signed out by a person on their Emergency Contact 

¶ I will let you know if I need a Kindergarten picture for our special presentation.  

9.       Science Club- (Red Color) 

¶ Every Saturday 9- 12 for month of April 

¶ Transportation is NOT provided. 

¶ Drop off and pick up is at the front of the school- bus loop. 

¶ Prep for the FSAA (formerly FCAT) 

TBA:  OBMS will send counselors over to help students sign up for their classes.  Teachers will recommend them for advanced 

classes based on the required criteria.  Students will choose their electives, PE (unless you fill-out an opt out form), band or choir 

or orchestra.  

5th Grade continued... 



Music  
Dear Osceola Families, 

Happy Spring!  Itõs hard to believe we are in the final nine weeks of the year---

time has really flown by!  Of course, there is still much learning taking place 

here at Osceola and that includes lots of wonderful things happening in        

Music!  Make sure you ask your musicians the following: 

  

Ask Me About: 

K-Singing a solo 

1st-Demonstrating the difference between rhythm and steady beat 

2nd-Playing melodies on mallet instruments 

3rd-Playing the recorder. 

4th-Auditioning for All-State. 

5th-Continuing Music in middle school. 

  

Mark your calendars for our annual Art and Music Showcase Night on May 21st at 6:00pm.  Kindergarten, 1st and 

2nd grade will be presenting a special musical performance in conjunction with the school-wide Art Show!  This is a 

free eventñplease plan to join us! 

  

In Music, 

Mrs. Johns     

stjohns@volusia.k12.fl.us     386-676-1230 x51639  

Physical Education 
Hello Awesome Osceola families, 

Welcome to the last nine weeks! During this time we will 

focus on health, basketball, tennis, and some other fun 

and engaging games in between. Battle of the Houses (field day) will be held on 

Wednesday, May 27th. This will be a fun filled day with relay races, blow up slides, 

dance parties, and more. Stay tuned for more information to come. 

As our weather begins to heat up again, please make sure our students are     

staying hydrated. They are permitted to bring a water bottle to P.E. class as long 

as it does not become a distraction. Drink water before school and after school as 

well! Also, make sure to check the weather and  have students wear proper P.E. 

attire on the days they have P.E. for special area. 

Donõt forget to wear proper running shoes as well. 
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